January 25, 2021

Page 4721

The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, January 25, 2021 at 7:05 p.m. via zoom for a Regular Board Meeting. The following members were in attendance: Mrs. Jennifer Holz, Mr. Jack Liller, Mr. David Millstein, Mrs. Lauren Clark, Mrs. Lashay Kalathas, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mrs. Rhonda Myers, Mr. Earl Shutt, and Mr. Josh Laird.  Also present were Mr. Michael Adamek, Superintendent; Mrs. Amy Simmons, Business Manager; Mr. Nathan Makar, Coordinator of Computer Services and Technology; Mr. Dan Watkins, Special Education Supervisor; Mr. Brian McDowell, High School Principal; Mrs. Patti Weber, Middle School Principal; Mrs. Barb Richwine, Elementary Principal, Ms. Crystal Heller, Athletic Director and Mr. William Mooney, Supervisor of Facilities. 

Minutes
Approved the minutes of the January 11, 2021 regular School Board meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Shutt and seconded by Mrs. Clark to approve the minutes from the January 11, 2021 meeting.  A roll call vote was taken, motion carries, 9-0.
Presentations/Reports
Mr. Michael Adamek, Superintendent, discussed options for returning to classes at the end of January. He reviewed the county’s “stage” for COVID and that we are still in the substantial stage. At this time, the District does not have the option to bring back the students five days a week with the current attestation. Mr. Adamek, feels that the District is past the holiday COVID spread and that the District wants to continue to bring in the elementary students, on A/B days. Dates for the student’s’ return will be posted on the District website by the morning. Mr. Adamek, also announced a two hour delay for classes on the 26th due to snow.
Further discussion was held concerning COVID cases and returning the students five days a week in person. The Board also discussed preplanning for the students to return five days a week.
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Mr. Adamek also discussed the resignation of the part-time health room assistant and that we have already been in contact with the temporary agency to fill this opening until we can advertise and hire a replacement. Discussion was held about the temporary agency and the timeframe for the temp services. The position title was also noted and Mrs. Simmons offered to review the job description and title with Mrs. Ebaugh, School Nurse. 
Mrs. Simmons, Business Manager, discussed food service and that we are continuing to provide meals to families during the day. She also discussed expanding the meal handouts to reach more families.

The business office continues to move forward with the Skyward conversion and budget training will be starting in the next week. We have also been awarded another $409,652 in ESSER II funds. This is additional COVID funding and we are working to get the application and budget built for these funds. Using COVID funding for nurses and staffing needs was also discussed. Questions were asked concerning when we would get the money and at this time Mrs. Simmons reported that we do not have a timeline for that.

Discussion was also had concerning the food services and improving the menu and food provided for students. Mrs. Simmons stated we are already making changes and generating ideas on how to improve food services. She stated that the staff and she are working on it.  
Mr. McDowell, High School Principal, discussed how teachers, students, and parents can expect a fair amount of communication over the next few days concerning how we are moving forward at the high school. We are also moving the Keystone Exams back a little due to closings. In addition, the course selection book for next year is on the consent agenda. There are a few changes from last year but not many. 

Mrs. Patti Weber, Middle School Principal, stated that Middle School students that were to take the Keystone Algebra last year were given a proficient score from the state due to last year’s closure. She also stated for the parents that the end of the term was coming up and that notices went out concerning attendance and missing assignments. 
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Mrs. Barb Richwine, Elementary School Principal, wanted to remind families that on two hour delay days, there is no breakfast service due to the timing of student arrivals and lunch. In addition, information was sent home to parents so that they know what to expect on a snow day or a COVID Closure. 

Discussion was also had concerning time needed to get the building ready, if we were to come back five days a week at the elementary school. 

Mr. Daniel Watkins, Supervisor of Special Education, thanked the board for their work as January is Board Recognition Month. Special education department continues to update and submit state and federal reports, attend zoom meetings and teachers continue to think outside the box. 

The Quiz Bowl team lost a really tough match but they are improving.  The pre-school transition meetings went well and good conversations were held. We will soon be going out to observe these students in their early education setting. We also continue to work on budgeting and the special education consortium for next year. 
Ms. Crystal Heller, Athletic Director, announced winter sports are going pretty well. Rescheduling and postponements have taken a lot of time, but we are ready to take this week by storm. It has been a challenge especially the masks but we are wearing them. We are monitoring the athletics during practices and games to ensure everyone is wearing their masks. Discussion around schedule changes and communication were also held along with discussions around the new athletic Huddl cameras. Mr. Liller requested quotes for cameras at all athletic fields and cabling for internet connection. 
Mr. William Mooney, Supervisor of Facilities, announced that he submitted his COVID funding requests to Mrs. Simmons. He also announced that Trane has completed the project and the last items on the punch list. The project is official complete now. The roof repairs have been made per the emergency repairs that the Board approved. There were four additional leaks identified during the repairs and fixed at no cost to the District. 
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The staff have been busy while the buildings have been closed. Many items that we were not able to complete in the summer, due to the HVAC project, have now been completed. 

There were no student representatives in attendance. 

Mrs. Kozack, Union President, addressed the Board to thank them for all that they do in appreciation of Board Recognition Month. The Union made a donation to Ruth’s Harvest on behalf of the School Board members in recognition of their dedication to the community and school. 

Mr. Adamek, also thanked the Board for their service to the District and community. 

Public Comment –  No public comment
Consent Agenda:
Background:  The following routine operational matters are presented for action by the Board of School Directors.  Items that require special attention may be removed from the consent agenda upon request of a Board member.


After a discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Shutt and seconded by Mrs. Van Metre to approve the consent agenda items A through F. 
Administrative

Actions


A.
Approved the High School Course Selection Booklet for the 2021-2022 School Year.

Budget
B.
Approved the general fund bill list in the amount of $390,428.41 from January 7, 2021 through January 19, 2021


C.
Approved the food service fund bill list in the amount of $5,532.58                      from January 7, 2021 through January 19, 2021.


D.
Approved the journal entries, budget adjustments and bank reconciliations as presented.
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E.
Approved the addition of the following individuals to the bus / van driver list for the 2020-2021 school year.  The contractor is noted.



Mayra Bermudes-Castaneda
- Jacoby Transportation



Teresa Richards


- Jacoby Transportation

Personnel
F.
Accepted a resignation from Carrie Wren, LPN, part-time health room assistant, effective January 29, 2021.



G.
Grant permission for the administration to advertise and recommend for hire a part-time health room assistant, requiring a LPN or RN License. 
Mrs. Clark made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Holz, to table Item G. A roll call vote was taken with all members casting assenting votes. Motion carries, 9-0.

Public Comment – A Middle School and Elementary Parent, asked what the school board can do more for the student’s struggling with mental health problems. 
Other Action Items:

Mrs. Simmons asked the Board for permission to dispose of the old water fountains and faucets from all buildings. These were replaced with touchless bottle fillers and touchless faucets. The Board members were in agreement with selling the items to employees and community members and scrapping ones not sellable. 

Adjournment

On a motion made by Mrs. Van Metre and seconded by Mr. Shutt the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. and unanimously approved. 
Respectfully Submitted:
Mrs. Marcy Van Metre


Mrs. Amy B. Simmons
Board President 



Board Recording Secretary
____________________________
____________________________________
